Walnut Task Force on Mt SAC 8/02/17

Bill,

Last night's meeting was 15 minutes and Dennis Majors threw only one jab at us. More on that below.

The meeting's focus was only to let the group know about the NOP on solar and Notice of Public Hearing on PEP.

Dennis did ask staff whether we had done an initial study as the court has directed. Derrick said neither staff nor the city attorney had seen an initial study and that only the two scoping sessions were held.

Derrick said that the city will be submitting its comments on the PEP at next week's board meeting.

Dennis gave us kudos about our summer swim program. Apparently, his granddaughter was involved and everyone was happy.

However, he is not happy about the large pipes that are still being stored in Lot A along Mountaineer. He said the sight (and site) ruins the neighborhood. He asked that something be done, even if it's a green mesh fabric fence.

I think on this last point, if it's not too pricey, we do that. It's a sign of goodwill ("Hey, we heard you") and a small investment that could pay off later.

Jill